
November 7, 2023

Tommy Cullins 
COOPER TIRE & RUBBER COMPANY
3500 Washington Road 
Texarkana, Arkansas 71854

RE: Notice of Termination, Stormwater Construction General Permit, Expansion of 
Manufacturing building, Texarkana, AR (Permit Tracking No. ARR156771, AFIN 46-00005)

Dear Mr. Cullins:

In accordance with receipt of the Notice of Termination (NOT), you are hereby notified that the 
coverage under the General Permit ARR150000 with tracking number ARR156771 has been 
terminated effective the date of this letter.  Resumption of construction activities at this site resulting in 
a stormwater discharge of any pollutant to waters of the State is unlawful, and it will be necessary to 
file a new Notice of Intent prior to commencing any such activities. 

Receipt of this termination does not relieve any operator of the responsibility to comply with any other 
applicable federal, state or local statute, ordinance, policy, or regulation.  If you have any questions 
concerning this matter or need additional information, please contact Office of Water Quality – Permits 
Branch at (501) 682-0656. 

Sincerely,

Bryan Leamons, P.E.
Senior Operations Manager
Office of Water Quality, Division of Environmental Quality
5301 Northshore Drive, North Little Rock, AR, 72118

cc: Electronic Filing (ARR156771)
      Richard Healey, Branch Manager, Enforcement Branch

Jason Bolenbaugh, Branch Manager, Compliance Branch 
Yvette Wilkins, Business Coordinator, Policy & Administration Branch
David Ramsey, ICIS Program Coordinator, Enforcement Branch


